TUTSHILL C OF E SCHOOL

‘Love One Another, Know Ourselves, Believe and Grow’


SEPTEMBER 2016 NEWSLETTER
Sports for Schools Athlete Visit – Tuesday, 11 October 2016
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We’re EXCITED to be welcoming GB Athlete Katrina Hart to school on Tuesday, 11 October 2016!   Katrina will be leading some energetic fitness circuits with the children and hosting an assembly with a Q&A session to help inspire the children into more sport and exercise.  We’re asking the school community to help by sponsoring the children to complete the fitness circuits in order to raise money for us to buy more sports equipment.

There are two easy ways to sponsor the children: using paper sponsorship form that your child will have brought home, or just as easy, it takes a few minutes to create an online fundraising page for your child at www.sportsforschools.org/event/NP422 link.


The children are already excited: we hope you’ll be feeling the buzz as well!

New Arrangements for School ( Home Communication – via our eSchools website
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Welcome

Welcome to Tutshill C of E School website.

Ethes:

The school provides education within the context of Christian faith and
practice in accordance with its Trust Deed and our Christian values help
us fo respect each other and to always do our best, making our school a
safe and caring environment.

This term we value: Creativity

A

\d




http://www.tutshillcofeschool.co.uk/website
We are delighted with our new eSchools school website which we launched at the end of last year. 
We will be using it as our email and SMS platform henceforth, principally as it enables us to distribute SMS messages free of charge.  
Huge thanks to the majority of you who have already downloaded the associated iOS and Android apps for your smartphones and tablets. 

Amongst other benefits, the app enables you to receive an alert as soon as we send an email or text message and will give you direct access to the email or message without needing to log into your email platform or navigate to your text messages.  
May we please encourage those of you who have not yet downloaded the app onto your iOS or Android device, to do so at the earliest opportunity as we will no longer be communicating using our former (Teachers2Parents) messaging system.
The following link to the eSchools website provides full information about the benefits of using the app and will direct you to the relevant page on your app store to enable download and installation http://www.eschools.co.uk/primary/schools (see the “Organise and Simplify” section towards the foot of the page).  We are aware that currently there is no such app for Windows phones but please be assured that you will continue to receive communications from the school. 
Reception Intake 2017 Open Days for Prospective Families 

This year we are holding two open days for prospective families.  The first is on Wednesday, 5 October 2016 at 10am and the second on Monday, 10 October 2016 at 2pm.   Details are posted on the school website, but we would be grateful if you could share this information with any families seeking a place in Reception in September 2017.

Harvest Festival Service – Friday, 7 October 2016

Our annual Harvest Festival will be held in St Luke’s Church on Friday, 7 October 2016 at 9.30am and parents are very welcome to attend.  We would be grateful for non-perishable donations in aid of the Chepstow Foodbank which helps individuals and families in crisis through the provision of emergency food supplies. Your child can bring their donation to their class teacher ahead of our Church service that morning. The following items have been suggested as suitable donations:

	Soup (tinned or packet)
	Pasta sauce (jar)
	Rice pudding (tinned)

	Meat (tinned)
	Pasta / noodles (dried)
	Instant mash potato

	Vegetables (tinned)
	Tea bags
	Sugar (500g)

	Tomatoes (tinned)
	Milk (UHT or powdered)
	Chocolate

	Tuna/fish (tinned)
	Orange juice (carton)
	Biscuits


Please note: Chepstow Foodbank is unable to accept perishable items and all donations should have a remaining shelf-life of at least 6 months.  

A collection will also be taken at the end of the service for Peter, our sponsored child in Uganda as part of Christian Relief.  Funds raised go to support Peter and fellow pupils at Maria’s Care in Kamuli which provides:
· Education for over 300 primary and pre-school pupils through its Primary School - Maria’s Care Primary School;

· Education for 70 deaf and hearing-impaired primary pupils in the Unit for the Deaf which is an integral part of Maria’s Care Primary School;

· Education and basic scholastic needs for sponsored children at primary, secondary and vocational training centres in the Kamuli area; and

· Immediate relief to registered destitute, elderly people in the locality.

Further details of their work can be found on their website at: https://christianreliefuganda.org/
A Request from Key Stage 1 (Reception, Y1 and Y2)
Please provide a pair of wellington boots so that your child can access our forest schools area at playtime.  Many thanks.
A Request for Donations for “Wet Playtime” Resources 

We would be extremely grateful to receive your donations of pre-loved toys, books, games or activities (e.g. board-games, intact jigsaws, colouring resources) for our pupils to use during those playtimes when the weather is too bad for them to play outside. If you are planning a pre-Christmas purge, this might be an ideal opportunity to give those outgrown or neglected toys a second home.  Donations can be dropped off at the school office, but we are sadly unable to accept toy weapons, or items with small parts or components that are likely to get lost or cause injury. 

Bag2School Textile Collection – Tuesday, 8 November 2016

We have raised the grand total of £837 for school funds through our regular textile collections over recent years. Our next collection will take place on Tuesday, 8 November 2016.  Donation bags will be sent home in the children’s book-bags slightly ahead of this date.  Bag2School would be grateful for your donations of ‘good quality’ items for re-use, the table below sets out a list of acceptable items along with details of items which should not be placed in the collection bags:

	( Yes please
	( No thanks

	Adults’ and children’s clothing
	Duvets, bedding, blankets and household linen

	Paired shoes 
(tied together or elastic band around)
	Pillows and cushions

	Handbags
	Carpets, rugs and mats (including bath, shower and toilet mats)

	Hats
	Curtains

	Bags
	Towels

	Scarves and ties
	Soiled, painted, ripped or wet clothing

	Jewellery
	School uniforms

	Lingerie
	Corporate clothing and workwear

	Belts
	Textile off cuts, yarns or threaded material

	Soft toys
	


Thank you for your continued support in this initiative.

Hold the Dates – Parental Consultations 

We would like to give you advance notice that the Parental Consultations will be held during the week commencing Monday, 7 November 2016.  Parents/guardians will be able to book appointments using our online booking system.  More information regarding the process will be issued nearer the time.

Musical Instruments

If your child is receiving tuition in a musical instrument at school, please ensure that they bring their instrument into school with them at the start of the day.  They can be stored safely in the music room before and after the lesson.  
Snacks

Reception and Key Stage 1 children are provided with a fresh fruit snack every morning at break time.  Please do not feel that you need to provide an extra snack for your child.
Key Stage 2 children are reminded that the snack they bring with them to school should be a healthy snack.
Please don’t let your child miss out on the extra support and opportunity that we can provide for them through Pupil Premium funding.  
Tutshill School is able to obtain school additional Pupil Premium funding for each of our pupils, in all of our classes from Reception to Year 6, who is registered to receive Free School Meals.  The Pupil Premium funding is allocated to the registered, eligible† pupils and is used to enhance provision and improve progress and outcomes for those children. For example, at Tutshill School we spend the Pupil Premium funding on: 

· 1:1 support teaching;

· Class supported teaching;

· Group work;

· Pastoral activities e.g. cooking and gardening;

· Purchased resources for mathematical development and emotional resilience; and

· Enrichment activities.

…in order to support the eligible children’s learning and personal development.
Additionally, registering for Free School Meals also entitles your child to:

· Free musical tuition;

· Free school trips; and

· A school uniform bursary.
But doesn’t my child in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2 already receive their meal for free - what’s the point in applying for Free School Meals for child in Infant/Key Stage 1 classes?   
Yes they do, thanks to the Universal Infant Free School Meals, but these meals are offered free of charge to all Infant (KS1) pupils regardless of circumstances and do not bring with them the added Pupil Premium funding and support.  
If you meet the following criteria, and haven’t taken steps to register for Free School Meals, then the school cannot claim your child’s Pupil Premium funding and give them the extra support and enrichment opportunities to which they are entitled. 
† In order to qualify for Free School Meals for your children you must be in receipt of one of the following benefits: 
· Income Support; 

· Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance;

· Income-related Employment and Support Allowance; 

· Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999; 

· The Guaranteed element of State Pension Credit; 

· Child Tax Credit, provided you are not entitled to Working Tax Credit, and have an annual gross income (as assessed by HM Revenue & Customs) of no more than £16,190; 

· Working Tax Credit 'run-on' – paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit; or 

· Universal Credit. 

You can check eligibility and apply online through the Free School Meal Portal.  Please note that your child can still bring a packed lunch if they prefer, but by applying through the Free School Meal Portal you ensure that we can secure the additional funding and support for your child.
So please do apply even if you do not wish to take up your Free School Meal.
What is the Free School Meal Portal?   

As a parent/carer you can apply for Free School Meals online along with your Admissions and Transport applications. The Free School Meals Portal also includes an online eligibility checking service which provides instant feedback – so they can easily confirm if you are entitled.
Do you need to have a computer to do this?

No – applications can also be made using a Smartphone or tablet.  It’s also possible to use computers at Gloucestershire libraries.

What do you need in order to apply?

You will need to have an email address and your National Insurance or National Asylum Support Service (NASS) number to hand.
Can I use my login and password which I had when I applied for a school place?

Yes, it will be the same login and password as when you applied through the portal for School Admissions or if you have recently made an application through the Year 2 Funding portal.
Is this the only method of applying?

No, the paper forms are still available but it will be far more efficient and quicker to apply using the portal. The portal will advise you of your entitlement shortly after you have fully submitted your application, unlike the current five day processing time with paper forms.
Do all parents need to apply?

If your child(ren) is currently receiving Free School Meals, it is not necessary to apply again. This new system for applying is for new claimants.
How will the school know my child does not have to pay for school meals? 

The school will be notified directly by the Free School Meals Team that your child can have a school meal free of charge.  You can use your letter of entitlement as confirmation. 
What if my benefits cease? 

You will need to contact the Free School Meals Team immediately.  Do not continue to receive Free School Meals unless your child is in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2 and therefore qualifies for Universal Infant Free School Meals.  If your child is in Year 3 or above and they have Free School Meals after you no longer receive the qualifying benefits you will be asked to pay for the meals your child has received since the time you were no longer entitled to claim. 

What if my circumstances change?

You must inform the Free School Meals Team if your circumstances change although your eligibility will be reviewed periodically.  It is essential that you contact the Free School Meals Team with any changes of address or other circumstance.  If your financial circumstances change you will be notified if your child is no longer entitled.  
If I have a query, who can I contact?

General advice and support can be given by the Free School Meals Team by emailing edsupport@gloucestershire.gov.uk
For more information and to make an application visit 

https://emsonline.gloucestershire.gov.uk/CitizenPortal/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2fCitizenPortal
Vaccine Update / Reminder from Gloucestershire Care Services NHS Trust

In order to provide the best protection against Measles, Mumps and Rubella, a child needs two doses of the MMR vaccine.  This being due to the fact that the vaccine does not always work fully the first time.  Therefore, if your child has not had a second dose of the MMR vaccine amongst their pre-school vaccinations, I would encourage you to do this now by contacting your GP/Practice Nurse.  Additionally this year, children in years 1, 2 and 3 are also eligible to receive the flu vaccine. 
What’s On? - Parent & Child Cookery Workshops – Sunday, 2 October 2016
At The Forest Showcase Food & Drink Festival, Speech House Hotel Grounds (GL16 7EL).  Free workshops are being held at 11am and 3pm with Glyn Owen, healthy eating advisor and cookery teacher.  Come and learn the skills required to cook a healthy dinner of ham and cheese calzone with a carro, lemon and poppy seed salad.  Make the dish and take home your food at the end of the workshop.  To book your place, please call 07980 357747 or visit www.forectshowcase.org
Parent/guardian volunteers

As a school, we are always grateful for offers of volunteer help with school life; accompanying us on school trips, coming in to hear readers or offering other assistance in the classroom.  We would offer a warm welcome in particular to any of our new families in Reception class who might wish to become involved with the school in this way.  

As new volunteers will need to complete a DBS check (formerly known as a CRB check), and these can take a few weeks to process, please let us know as soon as possible if you feel able to offer your assistance. Thank you. 
PE Kits

Please make sure all PE Kits are in school every day and that all items are clearly named.  

It is advisable to include a pair of tracksuit bottoms for outdoor PE activities on cooler days.

Medical Needs

Please keep the school informed of any changes or developments in your child’s medical needs to enable us to keep our records up to date.

Cool Club Contact Details
If you need to contact Cool Club regarding breakfast or the after school club, parents can do so via email on coolclub15@outlook.co.uk or via their contact phone number on 07763 479119.
Safeguarding

Safeguarding children is a key priority at Tutshill School. We:

· ensure adults who come into contact with children have enhanced cleared from the Disclosure & Barring Service (which has replaced Criminal Records Bureau);

· communicate child protection procedures to all staff, parents and visitors.  We would ask that should you hear, see or read anything which troubles you about a child, do not ignore it, but report your concerns to the Designated Safeguarding Lead: Mrs N Fryer.

For further information on safeguarding, contact the Gloucestershire Safeguarding Children’s Board: www.gscb.org.uk.  Tel:  01452 583638.

Parent View

Ofsted are welcoming parents views throughout the year regarding your thoughts on school provision. The expectation is that parents will submit thoughts and opinions on their website.  To date, there has been very little response from parents online so we would encourage you to post your comments; even positive comments are welcome!

Please find the link below and wording from the Ofsted site.

http://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/
Parent View gives you the chance to tell us what you think about your child’s school. Parent View asks for your opinion on 12 aspects of your child’s school, from the quality of teaching, to dealing with bullying and poor behaviour.  We will use the information you provide when making decisions about which schools to inspect, and when.  A screencast demonstrating how to register and complete a survey on Parent View is available on the How to use Parent View page.By sharing your views, you’ll be helping your child’s school to improve. You will also be able to see what other parents have said about your child's school. Or, if you want to, view the results for any school in England.

Tutshill C of E Primary School

School Uniform

The school has a uniform which consists of:

· A light blue polo shirt*, shirt, or blouse;  

· School sweatshirt* or navy jumper or cardigan;

· Smart grey or navy trousers or grey or navy skirt/pinafore;

· Grey socks / tights, white socks for girls in summer; 

· Dark coloured sensible shoes.

· In summer, children may wear grey or navy shorts;

· In summer, girls may wear a blue checked or striped dress and white socks.

· Baseball caps with the school logo are available from the school office.

PE Kit (to be kept in a named drawstring bag):

· Navy T-shirt*  and navy shorts;

· Navy jogging trousers;

· KS1 (Reception, Y1 and Y2) black daps; and

· KS2 (Y3, 4, 5 and 6) white trainers (no colour/logos/names) or black daps. 

School logo

The school logo is embroidered on several items of uniform, all marked with an asterix on the above list.  The full range of school uniform (including items with the school logo) is available for purchase from ‘Sheila’s’ in Sedbury.  

However, whilst preferred by the school, the wearing of uniform bearing the logo is optional and uniform can be purchased from other suppliers providing it is the correct colour (i.e. plain light blue polo shirts and plain navy sweatshirts may be worn for lessons and a plain navy t-shirt may be worn for PE).  

Nearly new uniform is available from the school office.

· Children should wear school uniform at all times. 

· Skirts should be of an appropriate length and style.

· Children with long hair should have it tied back using a plain, navy or blue and white check, “Alice”-style hair band, plain navy bobble/pony-tail band and simple “Kirby”-style hair-grips.  Decorative or embellished hairbands, bobbles/elastics/scrunchies and hair-grips must not be worn.

· No jewellery should be worn in school. Children with pierced ears may wear plain studs. These must be removed for all PE activities and the child must be able to put them back in     themselves.

· No nail varnish.

· Children should wear appropriate school shoes and not trainers.

· During the Summer term all children should have a cap and a water bottle as part of their  PE kit. It is advisable to have a pair of plain navy blue jog bottoms in school. 

· During the Autumn, Winter and Spring terms, all children should bring a coat to school. This ensures they are able to participate in outdoor activities and playtimes. During the Summer term it is advisable to have a light waterproof coat.

· No toys or games should be brought into school unless given special permission by a member of teaching staff.

ALL SCHOOL UNIFORM AND OTHER ITEMS OF CLOTHING MUST BE NAMED

Dates for your Diary 
We have tried to give you as many dates as possible for the forthcoming school year.  
	Oct 2016
	         5
	New Reception Intake 2017 Open Morning 10am

	
	         7
	Harvest Festival Service

	
	       10
	New Reception Intake 2017 Open Afternoon  2pm

	
	       11
	Sports for Schools Athlete Visit – Katrina Hart

	
	       14
	Y6 Church

	
	       19
	Reception and Y1 PTA Cake Sale

	
	       19
	Term Ends

	
	       31
	Term Starts

	Nov 2016
	         4
	Y5 Church

	
	w/c   7
	Parental Consultations – details to follow

	
	        8
	Bag2School Textile Collection

	
	      10
	PTA School Disco  6pm – 8.30pm

	
	      11
	Y4 Church

	
	w/c 14
	Anti-Bullying Week

	
	      14
	Elen Caldecott – Author Visit (Y4-6)

	
	      18
	Y3 Church

	
	      18
	Children In Need

	
	      25
	Y2 Church

	
	      29
	KS1 Trip to The Drill Hall

	Dec 2016
	        2
	Y2 Church

	
	        2
	PTA Christmas Fayre – 3pm

	
	        9
	Reception Church

	
	      16
	Term Ends – 3.15pm finish

	Jan 2017
	        3
	Inset Day

	
	        4
	Term Starts

	
	      30
	Young Voices Choir Concert – Genting Arena Birmingham

	Feb 2017
	        1
	Y6 K’nex Challenge

	
	      10
	Term Ends 

	
	      20
	Term Starts

	
	      21
	Bag2School Textile Collection

	Mar 2017
	        7
	Y5 Lego Robots Workshop

	
	      24
	Red Nose Day

	April 2017
	        7
	Term Ends – 3.15pm finish

	
	      14
	Good Friday

	
	      17
	Easter Monday

	
	      24
	Term Starts

	May 2017
	        1
	May Day

	
	        8
	Key Stage 2 National Curriculum Assessments (SATs) 

	
	      26
	Term Ends

	June 2017
	        5
	Term Starts

	July 2017
	      21
	Last day of year – 1.00pm finish

	
	      24
	Inset Day

	
	      25
	Inset Day


Friday Act of Worship

Parents are invited to join us for our Friday assemblies when members of St Luke’s Ministry Team lead our Act of Worship in St Luke’s Church.   

	Reception
	  9 December 2016
	Year 3
	 18 November 2016

	Year 1
	  2 December 2016
	Year 4
	 11 November 2016

	Year 2
	25 November 2016
	Year 5
	  4 November 2016

	
	
	Year 6
	14 October 2016


Term and Holiday Dates 2016/2017
	Term 1 2016

Term begins

Term ends


	  1 September 2016 (Inset Day)

  2 September 2016 (Inset Day)

5 September 2016

19 October 2016

	Term 2 2016

Term begins

Term ends


	 31 October 2016

 16 December 2016 – 3.15pm finish

	Term 3 2017

Term begins

Term ends


	  3 January 2017 (Inset Day)

  4 January 2017 

10 February 2017



	Term 4 2017

Term begins

Term ends

Good Friday

Easter Monday


	20 February 2017

7 April 2017 – 3.15pm finish

14 April 2017

17 April 2017



	Term 5 2017

Term begins

May Day

Term ends


	24 April 2017

  1 May 2017

26 May 2017

	Term 6 2017

Term begins

Term ends


	  5 June 2017

21 July 2017 – 1pm finish
24 July 2017 (Inset Day)

25 July 2017 (Inset Day)




School will be closed for in-service training on the following dates:

1 September 2016

2 September 2016

3 January 2017

24 July 2017

25 July 2017

These dates are in line with Gloucestershire County Council term dates. 
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